
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
May 20, 2020 
 
 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY  12223-1350 

 
Re:   In the Matter of the 2019 Amendment to the Public Service Law, Section   

66-p (C. 705, L. 2019), Relating to Billing Information for Residential Rental 
Premises, Case 20-M-0029 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

Valley Energy Inc, (“Company”) submits the attached Supplement No. 10 to P.S.C. No. 1 
– Gas, which postpones the effective date of tariff amendments related to changes in the Public 
Service Law, Section 66-p.  The Department of Public Service Staff has requested that the 
Company file this postponement to allow sufficient time for notification of the tariff sheet 
changes made by the Company in the case referenced above and to make certain changes to the 
language in the tariff amendments.   

In compliance with the Public Service Commission’s January 22, 2020 notice requiring 
tariff amendments pursuant to changes in the Public Service Law Section 66-p, the Company 
issued the following revised tariff sheets on February 21, 2020 with an effective date of July 1, 
2020:   

1. Revised tariff leaf for P.S.C. No. 1, Gas, containing provisions for adding  
provision for access to billing information for residential rental premises: 
 

Leaf No. 27, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
 

2. Revised tariff leaves for P.S.C. No. 1, Gas, containing administrative changes 
to section numbers and table of contents, pursuant to the above changes: 
 

Leaf No. 2, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
Leaf No. 28, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
Leaf No. 29, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
Leaf No. 30, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
Leaf No. 31, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
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Leaf No. 32, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
Leaf No. 33, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
Leaf No. 34, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 
Leaf No. 35, Revision 1, Superseding Revision 0 

Subsequently, the Department of Public Service Staff issued a letter with updated 
required tariff language to be incorporated in tariff amendments related to this case, and directed 
the Company to file a Postponement Supplement for the tariff amendments to be effective 
August 1, 2020.  As such, the Company’s Postponement Supplement is attached.  

Valley Energy respectfully requests a waiver of the newspaper publication requirements 
of PSL § 66(12)(b) as customer rates or charges will not be affected by this filing. 
 

Additionally, Valley Energy requests that the Commission please advise the undersigned 
of any action undertaken in this proceeding and also notify the following individuals: i) Jamie 
Levering, 523 S. Keystone Avenue, Sayre, PA 18840, (570) 888-9664 Ext. 5232, 
jamiel@ctenterprises.org; and ii) Jeffrey C. Genzer, Duncan, Weinberg, Genzer & Pembroke, 
P.C., 1667 K Street, N.W., Suite 700, Washington, D.C. 20006, (202) 467-6370, 
jcg@dwgp.com.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Edward E. Rogers 
 
Edward E. Rogers 

President & CEO 

Enclosure 
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